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Port Stephens Council 





PO Box 42, Raymond Terrace NSW 2324

Email:


Leonard.Allen@portstephens.nsw.gov.au
RE:
Proposal for Extension to Marina and alt to Car parking, Soldiers Point Marina.

File No:
16-2012-57-1
I wish to lodge an objection to this Development Proposal on the following grounds:
1. This proposal seeks to extend a privately owned Marina and add an additional 58 floating berths over the waterway between Dowardee Island and the current Marina at Soldiers Point. This would transfers a large area of this waterway (over 9000 m2) from public use to a private, commercially for profit organisation without compensating the public in any way for the loss of that amenity.
2. The current channel to the west of the Marina is over 100m wide. This is used by many dolphins to move around the Bay. The proposal plans to narrow this channel to 40 metres. This will limit the ability of the resident population of dolphins to travel through this channel in safety.
3. The existing Soldiers Point Marina complex consist of the current 100 berth marina, two 100 seat restaurants, a boat hire company, slipway and a marine workshop. There is serious traffic congestion in and around the Marina and surrounding streets. The valet parking solution proposed is not a practical solution to meeting the required car parking associated with yet another expansion of this marina.

I declare that I have made no reportable political donations within the last two years.

Yours sincerely
Signature: 
__________________________
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